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July 19, 2017 
 

 

Dear Colleagues,  
 
In February 2015, the province launched our Patients First: Action Plan for Health Care 
to transform our health care system into one that puts patients at the center by making 
our health care system more accessible, equitable and integrated. During the last two 
years, we have made considerable progress to improve the health care experience and 
outcomes for patients in Ontario. But we know there is still more work that needs to be 
done in order to make our system truly integrated.  
 
Improving access to care is one priority of Patients First, but the vision is much broader. 
Patients First is also about promoting health and reducing health disparities. A key 
factor in achieving this vision is to strengthen linkages and partnerships within the 
health system, including public health. Patients First includes a requirement for the 
public health sector and the province’s local health integration networks (LHINs) to work 
together in an integrated health system: one that actively promotes health and reduces 
health disparities as well as improves access to health care services. As a first step in 
realizing this requirement, the Government of Ontario established the Expert Panel on 
Public Health (“Expert Panel") in January 2017. Over the course of five months, the 
expert panel met to develop recommendations on proposed structural, organizational, 
and governance changes for Ontario’s public health sector. 
 
I am sharing with you the report of the Minister’s Expert Panel on Public Health: “Public 
Health within an Integrated Health System.” On behalf of the Ministry of Health and 
Long-Term Care, I would like to thank the expert panel for its important work. The 
recommendations of the expert panel’s report provide a framework for the government 
to consider as it continues to implement Patients First. I look forward to engaging with 
you and other stakeholders to discuss the opportunities offered in this report. Details 
about consultations will be forthcoming.  
 
This report is an important first step to help us realize the vision for all health programs 
and services – hospitals, home and community care, primary care and public health – to 
have strong connections and to work together to enhance Ontarians’ health and well-
being at all ages and stages of life. 
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Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Dr. Eric Hoskins  
Minister 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


